
WHITE OAK POND WATERSHED ASSOCIATION (WOPWA) 

SOME HISTORICAL BACKGROUND 

 

Barring unforeseen unearthing of earlier records, the following documents are some of 

the earliest recordings of minutes of the White Oak Pond Watershed Association’s 

meetings of the Board of Directors and the Annual meeting, including letters written by 

Mary Perry (the Association’s founder) for the purpose of promoting conservation of 

fragile areas of the Pond. 

 

The main issues seem little changed over the decades: concern about pilot training flights 

over the lake; dam rights, operations and draw-downs; wetlands and wildlife preservation 

through the enlistment of conservation organizations and land trusts in limiting 

development; preservation of water quality and weed-watching; unification of area 

residents; fostering cultural pursuits, and so forth. 

 

Also note the reference to the phenomenon of the ‘jellyfish-like creatures’ which 

continue to make sporadic appearances in the Pond’s waters and which are, in fact, 

freshwater jellyfish. The most recent appearance was in August, 2006. 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 
 



 
 

 



 
 



 
 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 



 
 



 



 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 


